TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 10th February 2013 at 2.30pm

at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane

1. APOLOGIES

John  Bawden (Newquay), Brenda Brooker (Newquay), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), Val Flatt (Truro-Morlaix), Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Mike Trott (Camborne)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Anne Smee (Lostwithiel), Alan Hanson (Truro-Boppard), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Stephanie Yates (Saltash), Sandra Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Sue Howard (Stithians), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Ron Daniel (St Germans), Maggie Mutton (Wadebridge), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the September 2012 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Seconded by Alan Hanson (Truro-Boppard). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING
None
4. CORRESPONDENCE
None
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue Lumley (chair) wished delegates a happy new year and hoped that everyone’s twinning years had started well. She explained the change of venue and thanked Fred Smee (Lostwithiel) for reorganising the event; it was better to change the venue rather than have to change the date. At the AGM Sue had talked about the problems that had been experienced by some associations last year with Brittany Ferries; for the benefit of those not present at the AGM Sue explained that some associations had found themselves experiencing difficulties with ferry group bookings. Sue had written a letter to Brittany Ferries and one of their senior managers, Graham Smith, had met with TCC officers; it had been very useful meeting and GS had been frank and happy to talk. Brittany Ferries did realise that movement from their old booking system to an “airline system” had not run as smoothly as it might. Foot passenger groups were being badly hit by this. Sue had tried out the system on the day of the meeting with GS and it had worked as expected. As a result of the meeting, if associations feel that they are not getting the best deal, then say so directly to the Brittany Ferries staff (who have been trained to look at things again). If still not happy, contact Sue or Rick and they will contact GS in person. According to GS good deals were to be had on the 50hr booking offers and with coach bookings (which go free). 

Stephanie Yates (Saltash) reported they had attempted to book in January and had discovered that coach passengers could not be guaranteed a cabin (because of the Brittany Ferries duty-of-care by which they were duty-bound to provide care to drivers), whereas minibus passengers could. Bodmin had not been able to book cabins in advance but had managed to do so once on board.

ACTION: Sue Lumley to email GS to advise him of situation with overnight accommodation.
Twinning discount may be gained if a letter on headed paper is presented to certify that the group is travelling as a bona fide twinning group (including chairman’s or secretary’s signature). Sue explained the Club Voyage system: any user of the number will receive a 10% discount if they are travelling independently. Sue offered her Club Voyage code to associations. When booking, at the summary page, when asked if you are a Club Voyage member, type in the code F34721, write YOUR name and add “as guest of member”.

                      
6. TREASURER’S REPORT

Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 January 2013

   

£1544.21
Money Manager Savings A/C @ HSBC

Balance declared 14th November 2012

£1263.44
Total of both accounts

£2807.65
Fred Smee gave a Lottery Update: in total 1326 tickets had been sold – considerably more than in 2010 when 726 had been sold. It had become apparent that those associations which had put in the energy had been justifiably rewarded. The TCC licence allows each association to do their own lottery (quoting Fred as the promoter). Associations should note, however, that a return must be made to show the profits etc. (further details from Fred, if required). The cost of printing tickets is in the region of £64 for 2000 tickets. Associations should get their own quotes for printing, but if in doubt, both Fred Smee and Rick Lumley have companies they can recommend as giving good service.
It was suggested that TCC might wish to explore the possibility of purchasing a voucher for a weekend in France.
Two companies that should be approached next time were:- Bond Timber at Trerulefoot and Bond Jewellers in Saltash (no relation!).
It was decided that the best time for tickets to be allocated would be in February meeting, which would allow maximum time for the selling process from Easter through to the late summer. As the lottery is a biennial event, the next allocation of tickets would be made in the February 2014 meeting.
ACTION: Fred and Rick to arrange prizes and printing of tickets in time for this!

Fred Smee (Lostwithiel) proposed that associations should benefit 100% for the lottery as the role of the TCC was to facilitate local associations. This was seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). Accepted unanimously.
7. BOULES COMPETITION 2013
There had been some flood damage to the piste in Seaton; however, the piste was the property of the local council and full insurance cover had been taken out; the Truro piste had been upgraded and the piste would be available, if necessary. It was confirmed that the toilets at Seaton were open and functional.

ACTION: Ron would notify the pub and the beach cafe of the date.
It was suggested by Sue that Seaton be used as first option (on 19 May) and that a fall-back (of 16 June) in Truro be considered. This was accepted by the meeting.
ACTION: Beatrice Kerno to liaise with Truro Parks Dept.
8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Discussion took place over the dates of the next two meetings which, to give a balance to the year, should be in late April and early September. There had been a request from Launceston that the April meeting be not after April 21st. However, after considerable debate and consulting diary commitments, the meeting decided on the following dates: Sunday 28 April and Sunday 8 September
Due to the healthy attendance at today’s meeting (and considering the number of apologies) it was felt that the venue at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane was much better (particularly after its recent refurbishment). It was, therefore, proposed by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven) and seconded by Jenni Sweet (Restormel) that this venue be used in future. Accepted unanimously.

The next meeting, therefore, would be held at 2.30pm on Sunday 28th April at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane.
9. AOB

Sue reminded delegates that the Bursary was open again for suggestions of suitable applicants. The rules were reiterated for the benefit of those present. Ebby underlined the importance of energising young people into experiencing life within a European environment and also the high success rate of past candidates.
Sue raised the case of a Callington student who was taking part in the County mini-assistants scheme; the student was self-financing her study of AS French in order to pursue a college course in fashion and explained how the student felt how it was essential that a French qualification should be secured. Barrie Anthony believed that this sounded an ideal candidate. Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) proposed Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) seconded that she be offered the opportunity. Accepted unanimously.
Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven) mentioned the showing in March of a film on the subject of the loss of the Bugaled Breizh to be shown in Newquay Rowing Club (March 3rd), the Newlyn Centre (March 4th), Porthleven Public Hall (March 6th) and the Looe Lifeboat House (March 7th).
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